



July 2022

Wentworth Avenue and Baker Street intersection upgrade

Transport for NSW is taking action to improve the Wentworth Avenue and Baker Street intersection at Banksmeadow. The project is funded by the NSW and Australian Government.

What we have done so far

Significant work has been carried out on the relocation of overhead and underground services.

Upgrades to the existing stormwater network and construction of additional stormwater drains have commenced and the concrete median on Wentworth Avenue has been temporarily removed in preparation for extension of the right-hand turn lane.

What we are doing from August to September

We will be:

- · Completing the relocations of the overhead and underground services
- Continuing with upgrades to existing stormwater network and construction of additional stormwater drains
- Constructing new road pavement on Wentworth Avenue
- Installing new concrete kerbs, centre median island and concrete footpath on Wentworth Avenue
- Installing new traffic signals at the corner of Wentworth Avenue and Baker Street

Work schedule

Work hours will be between **6pm** to **6am**, **Sunday** to **Thursday**. If critical works are impacted by the ongoing weather conditions, works maybe scheduled on a Friday night between 6pm to 6am. If this is required, we will notify you ahead of the works occurring. Most of the work is required to be undertaken at night to minimise the impact on the road network and for the safety of our workers and road users. To reduce impacts on the community, high noise will be scheduled **before 12am** wherever possible, and work will be limited to five nights per week.

What to expect

- Intermittent periods of high noise with the use of equipment and machinery for activities such as saw cutting and demolition of existing pavements. These activities will cease by midnight. Noise monitoring will be in place and measures to reduce noise will be implemented wherever possible, including the use of noise blankets, turning off machinery/equipment when not in use and replacing reversing beepers with clickers
- **Directional lighting** will be in place for the safety of our workers however lights will be directed away from residential properties wherever possible.

 Temporary restriction of driveway access works will be carried out in front of some driveways, limiting access. Traffic controllers will be in place to allow access as required. We will notify residents who may be impacted directly prior to commencement of the works.

Traffic and parking changes

- Traffic lane closures will be set up each night to facilitate construction and for the safety of
 workers. Lane closures will be in place from 8pm to 5am from Sunday to Thursday and a Friday if
 required as a result of a shift impacted by inclement weather.
- **Temporary restriction of parking** between 19-39 Wentworth Avenue eastbound and 112-96 Wentworth Avenue westbound. The project team will intermittently place traffic cones in required parking spaces to facilitate work. Please refrain from parking where traffic cones are placed. Refer to the image below for further information.
- Temporary reduction in speed to 60km will be in place for the duration of the project.

Please keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs. For the latest traffic updates, you can call **132 701**, visit **livetraffic.com** or download the **Live Traffic NSW App**.



